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PA P.U.C.

SECRETARY’S BUREAU

Rosemary Chiavetta, Secretary 

Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 

Commonwealth Keystone Building 

400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Secretary Chiavetta:

Please be advised that effective January 3, 2016, Laurel Highland Telephone Company, Inc., is 
detariffing its Consumer Broadband Only Loop (CBOL) service offering. Laurel Highland 

Telephone Company, Inc. is headquartered in Stahlstown, PA, and serves two exchanges in 

Pennsylvania.

The act of detariffing CBOL service will have no effect on the service offering or price of the 

service. Current CBOL customers are being notified of our plan to detariff this service by means 

of a bill message.

Should you have any questions about this plan or information, please contact me at 724 593- 

8111.

Regards,

James J Kail 
President & CEO
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